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OUR LADY OF GRACE 
C AT H O L I C  C H U R C H  

Dear parishioners, 
 
On June 6th, 1944, the Allies landed roughly 150,000 
troops in northern France, and after about forty days or 
so, they numbered about one million. With this Allied 
army in the west and the Soviets pressing from the east, 
the war against the vastly outnumber German Reich was 
over “in principle.” However, it still took almost a year in 
order for the German High Command to surrender and 
bring the war’s end to final fulfillment.  
 

On this 1st Sunday of Lent, 2024, we hear how the Holy 
Spirit drove Jesus from the place of His baptism in the 
Jordan out into the desert for forty days where he 
engaged in combat with the “wild beasts” of Satan and 
his army. Having launched His invasion from the banks of 
the Jordan River, the victory is won “in principle,” and 
Jesus victoriously exclaims after His desert combat, “This 
is the time of fulfillment. The kingdom of God is at hand. 
Repent, and believe in the Gospel.”  
 

In His very Person, Jesus recapitulates (meaning sums up 
and fulfills) the entire Old Testament story of Israel, who 
wandered forty years in the desert after crossing the Red 
Sea and before the triumphal entry into the Promised 
Land. During this time of Israel’s temptation in the desert, 
the Lord tested His people with periods of hunger and 
humility; yet He also faithfully fed them with mysterious 
bread from heaven (“manna”) to teach them that “man 
does not live by bread alone, but by everything that 
proceeds from the mouth of God” (Dt. 8:3; Lk 4:4).  
 

Now with the entirety of the Old Testament summed up in 
Jesus, and His invasion having been launched from the 
waters of the Jordan River, the time of fulfillment has 
indeed arrived. However, His victorious kingdom has yet 
to expand and grow into the dark valleys and treacherous 
mountain regions of our hearts. Just like the many battles 
that had to be fought after June 6th, 1944, so too does 
Christ do battle against the “wild beasts” that tempt His 
people today. Among His arsenal that He uses to expand 
His kingdom are the practices of prayer, fasting, and 
almsgiving. This is one of the reasons why Holy Mother 
Church has us engage in such practices during Lent, so 
that through this preparatory period in our own 
wilderness journey, we might participate more fully at the 
triumphal victory of Jesus’ Resurrection on Easter 
Sunday. 
 

A blessed Lent to you all. 
 
Fr. Josh 

707 16TH AVE SW, MINOT, ND 58701  
701-852-3002 OR 701-839-6834  |  CHURCH@OLGMINOT.ORG  

Upcoming Lenten Schedule  
 
Friday – February 23 
 

Stations of the Cross at 5:30 pm in the main church.  
Followed by soup and sandwich meal in the dining 
room. 
 
Friday – March 1 
 

Stations of the Cross at 5:30 pm in the main church.  
Followed by KC 4th Degree Fish Fry  in the dining 
room.  (Help is needed for the Fish Fry.  If you are 
able to work in the dining room, please call the 
parish office to volunteer.)   
 
Watch the bulletin for more Lenten events. 



MASS INTENTIONS & SCHEDULE 
 

SUNDAY LITURGIES  
Sat., Feb. 17 4:00 pm †Wayne Johnson 
Sun., Feb. 18 8:30 am OLG Parishioners   
 10:30 am †Kenny & †Josie Bittner  
 5:30 pm †Steve Regele 
 

WEEKDAY LITURGIES 
Mon., Feb. 19 7:15 am Mass 
Tues., Feb. 20 7:00 pm Living & Deceased Members of 

 the †Mike & †Anna Jundt Family 
Wed., Feb. 21 9:00 am †Don Christianson 
Thur., Feb. 22 9:00 am †Tony Agee 
Fri., Feb. 23 9:00 am †Joan Thompson 
 
SUNDAY LITURGIES  
Sat., Feb. 24 4:00 pm †Earl Phillips 
Sun., Feb. 25 8:30 am †Marilyn Roll   
 10:30 am OLG Parishioners  
 5:30 pm †Carol Mitzel 
 
Misa en Español  
 

Domingo 10 y 17 de marzo a las 3 de la tarde 
Confesión 2:20-2:50 de la tarde 
A Mass in Spanish will be offered on March 10 and 17 at 
3:00 pm.  We welcome everyone.   

 STEWARDSHIP OFFERING 

FEBRUARY 10 & 11, 2024 

Adult Offering $ 7,534.74 

Children’s Offering $ 184.94 

Loose $ 1,489.00 

Offering Cards  25 
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SUNDAY READINGS FOR FEBRUARY 25, 2024 

First Sunday in Lent 
First Reading: Genesis 22:1-2, 9a, 10-13, 15-18  
Responsorial: Psalm 116:10, 15, 16-17, 18-19  
2nd Reading: Romans 8:31b-34  
Gospel: Mark 9:2-10  

Sunday, February 18 – Please join us for Fellowship 
Sunday, February 25 – the Fellowship Servers are: 
Mike and Isabell Weber 
Bonita Humble 

Doris Bachmeier 
Karen Huesers 
Godfrey Ogembo 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
2nd Sunday in Lent -  February 24 & 25 

   

4:00 pm 8:30 am 10:30 am 
Altar Servers   

Sienna Ronning 
Jenna Volson 

Derek Oswald 
Xavier Oswald 
Beckett Niess 

Ella Merchant 
Addison Merchant 
Bentley Schneider 

Commentators   
Janae Ronning Nancy Erickson Fred Coleman 
Lectors   
Brenda Vetter Sharon Donamaria Student 
Eucharistic Ministers  
Deacon Mohn 
Stephen Ronning 

Deacon Mohn Deacon Mohn 
Mary A. Larson 

Usher Captains   
Jan Underdahl Jerry Pilch Anthony Udekwe 
Ushers/Greeters   
Mary Cloe Petz 
Ross Haverstock 
Dana Haverstock 

Kathy Pilch 
Dave Zaback 
Ruth Zaback 

Student 
Student 
Student 

8:05 am Rosary Leader  - Feb. 25 Nolan Schmitz 
   

Feb. 25 - Liturgical Ministers for 5:30 pm  
    

  

Altar Servers   
Liam Hulm Quinnlynn Hulm  
Commentator Lector  
Joanne Christianson Mark Jantzer  
Eucharistic Ministers   
Deacon Mohn Joanne Christianson  
Usher Captain   
Daniel Guider   
Ushers/Greeters   
Thurston Huighe Alistair Huighe Dane Voeller 

“After John had been arrested, Jesus came to Galilee 
proclaiming the gospel of God…” - Mark 1:14 
 

Have you ever thought about how difficult it must have been for 
Jesus to go to Galilee, knowing that John had just been arrested 
for teaching the same message that He was proclaiming. It took 
great love and trust for Jesus to do what the Father had sent Him 
here on earth to do. In the same way, living a stewardship lifestyle 
takes great love and trust from us. We must be willing to 
surrender completely to God, trusting that He will always give us 
all that we need to fulfill His plan for us.  

Operation Rice Bowl  
 
A Season for Reflection  
 
During this holy time, we are called to pause and pay 
closer attention to our relationship with God and our 
neighbors. Reflect on how the Lenten pillars of prayer, 
fasting and almsgiving can guide your journey and 
how the Eucharist helps us to live in solidarity with our 
sisters and brothers around the world. Visit 
crsricebowl.org to learn more and read this week’s 
Story of Hope. 

BULLETIN DEADLINE 
 

Please submit information for next week’s 
bulletin by 10:00 am on Tuesday. Thank you. 
 

Bulletin submissions should be in writing via e-
mail church@olgminot.org or dropped off at 
the parish office. 



OUR LADY OF GRACE HAPPENINGS 
 
 

Are you looking for a Lenten Study?  "My Father’s 
Father" is a 7 week video documentary with Fr. Dave 
Pivonka.  It will begin on Tuesday, February 13 at 7:35 
pm or Wednesday, February 14 at 9:35 am in the St. 
Anne and Joachim room.  Come on this pilgrimage 
during Lent and learn along with others, how God is our 
Father. St. Pope John Paul II stated, “The whole of the 
Christian life is a pilgrimage to the heart of the Father.”  
Please call the parish office to register, 839-6834, or just 
stop in and watch.  If you cannot attend, go to WG.TV, sign 
up, and watch on your computer in the comfort of your 
home. 
 
 

Old Palms and other Blessed Sacramentals 
A sacramental — blessed and recognized by 
the church as an aid to receiving grace —
should be disposed of with honor and 
respect. Burning a blessed object so that it 
no longer exists intact, or returning it to the 
earth via burial, are both intrinsically more 
reverent acts than simply adding a sacramental to the 
trash.  
If you cannot or prefer not to burn or bury your 
old palm branches, you are welcome to bring 
them to the Our Lady of Grace office. Fr. 
Maus will properly dispose of them. You may 
also bring other sacramentals — old rosaries, scapulars, 
bibles, and other blessed items that you no longer use. 
 

Stations of the Cross 
Please join us and begin making the Stations of the Cross 
part of your annual Lenten observance for you and your 
family on Fridays at 5:30 pm.  
The Stations of the Cross began as the practice of pious pilgrims 
to Jerusalem who would retrace the final journey of Jesus Christ 
to Calvary. 
Later, for the many who wanted to pass along the same route 
but could not make the trip to Jerusalem, a practice developed 
that eventually took the form of the fourteen stations currently 
found in almost every Catholic church.  
 

Lenten Soup and Sandwich Meal 
Please join us for soup and sandwiches following the 
Stations of the Cross on Friday, February 23.  
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Our Lady of Grace Library  

MINOT AREA HAPPENINGS 
 

KC Breakfast - St. John - February 18 
St. Johns KC’s will be serving breakfast after both 8 and 
10:30 Masses on Sunday February 18 in the parish hall.  
The menu includes French toast, Gluten Free French toast, 
pancakes, sausage, scrambled eggs, juice, coffee and 
milk.   A free will offering will be taken with proceeds to 
help support Real Presence Radio and Minot Men's Winter 
Refuge. All are welcome to attend. 
 

St. Leo’s KC Breakfast on Feb. 25 
Knights of Columbus Council 9906 will serve a breakfast on 
Sunday, February 25 in the St. Leo’s Church Basement 
from 8:30 am to 12:30 pm. Menu: Biscuits and gravy, French 
toast, sausage, scrambled eggs, coffee, and juice. Free will 
offering will support Home on the Range. Everyone is 
welcome! 
 

Minot Right to Life presents a Celebration of Life 
Pie Social on Sunday, February 25 from 1-3 pm at the 
Grand Hotel. A short program will honor Dakota Hope 
Clinic.  Our speakers are Bob Paulson and Karmen Hanson 
and more. Music provided by Bishop Ryan students; 
directed by Paul Nason. 
A free will offering will be accepted to support Dakota 
Hope Clinic. 

Cursillo Weekend 

You’re invited to participate in a Cursillo Weekend, “A 
Little Lesson in Christian Living”.  

The Men’s Weekend is February 29th -March 3rd.   
The Spiritual Director is Fr. John Paul Gardner.   

The Women’s Weekend is March 14th-March 17th.  
The Spiritual Director is Fr. Brandon Wolf.   

Both weekends are held at Trinity High School in 
Dickinson.  Early Registration is required and available 
online at http://bismarckcursillo.com.  A sponsor is 
required on the application. The sponsor could be 
someone you know who has previously attended Cursillo 
or your parish priest.   

If you have questions or would like more information call 
Bob Sauter at 701.460.0668 or Rosemarie Kuntz at 
701.426.7944.   

http://bismarckcursillo.com
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 The Saints encourage us to  
believe in the Real Presence of our Lord and  
go to Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament. 

LIFT THESE PEOPLE TO OUR LORD IN PRAYER  
To add or remove names from our Prayer List, please call 
our Parish Office at 839-6834.  

Danny Alford, Norman Anderson, Pedro Avitua, Alice 
Bachmeier, Allen Bachmeier, Melvin Bachmeier, Donna 
Baker, Susan Becker, Jan Berg, Paul Bergren, Renae 
Bergstad, Barbara Bost, Agnes Brandt, Becky Briggs, Mark 
Buechler, Barb Coeker, Jeri Ann Carroll, Theresa Cushing, 
Ron DeMers, Reuben Doer, Sally Dolbec, Irene Dostert, Jim 
Ebert, Ramona Ehli, Kathy Ell, Betty Fedorchak, Kristel 
Ficek, Wally Fields, Maurice Foley, Carmen Gonzales, 
Melody Groninger, Carleen Gust, Mark H., Heidi Halverson, 
Kyle Hardy, Marie Harris, Ernie Haven, Marge Hogoboom, 
Diane Horpestad, Sofia Huus, Tracey Jackson, Mark 
Jacobson, Arleen Johnson, Kiana Keller, Alisha Klabo, 
Katarina Klein, Patricia Kubas, Tamera Larson, Annie 
Lebrun, Kote Lider, Faith Malsom, Josie Mathern, Betty 
Martin, Beatrice Merck, Shirley Murphy, Nancy Murray, 
Brittany Johnston Nakamura, Alfred and Delores Nichols, 
Jeri Novak, Harris Olafson, Jeanie Ostby, Roger Ostby, 
Kevin Peery, Linda Randolph, Michaela Red Eagle, Monte 
Reiner, Ed Ridl, Haylee Ritzke, Jana S., Joyce Sand, Roger 
Sand, Dennis Schaan, Leonard Schaan, Ed Schall, Meagan 
Schaefer, Carla Schilken, Jeannie Shirley, Caroline 
Schmaltz, Jo-Ann Schmaltz, William Schmitz, Tyler 
Singleton, Kevin Snodgrass, Jody Stack, John Stack, 
Shawn Steele, Pinky Stein, Irene Stevenson, David 
Swensrud, Dave Theusch, Tyanna Weeks, Roger Wendt, Al 
Woiwode, Deacon Mike Woiwode, and for the people and 
special intentions on our parish prayer chain and in our 
prayer intention book.  

FORMED 
 

THIS WEEK ON FORMED.ORG 
(Our parish has a FORMED subscription that allows you 
free access. Visit formed.org/signup and select our parish 
for free access to Catholic content all in one place.) 
 

Saint Peter  
Watch the epic story of the spread of Christianity during 
the early years of the Church. This film follows the 
journey of St. Peter through his martyrdom on a cross.  
 

The Afterlife | Eternal Rest | Episode 2  
What happens after the moment of our death? Once the 
soul has been separated from the body, then what? What 
is heaven, hell, and purgatory? This session looks at the 
truth about what awaits the human person on the other 
side of death.  
 

Week One | Restore: Lent with Sr. Miriam James 
Heidland, SOLT  
In the Week One video for the Restore Lent series, Sr. 
Miriam James Heidland, SOLT, reflects on the theme of 
the week—the desert. She explains that Jesus is inviting 
you to move beyond your comfort zone and into the 
deepest places of your heart with him. It is Jesus who 
helps you root out the sin, sickness, and self-hatred in 
your life. Sr. Miriam assures us that we can look to him 
for comfort, love, and healing.  

Your ways, O Lord, are love and truth 
to those who keep your covenant.  

 

Baptisms 
It is with joy that we welcome Oakley Joy 
Johnson, daughter of Tyler and Caitlynn as a 
newly baptized member of Our Lady of Grace.   
Congratulations! 

Deaths 
In sympathy, we remember Larry Leitzke, 
husband of Betty Leitzke and brother of Carolyn 
Tandberg; Marilyn Schwindt, sister-in-law of 
Koletta (LeRoy) Ficek; Betty Schall, wife of Ed 

Schall;  and Elizabeth “Liz” Humphreys, mother of 
Donnell (Mike) Sowitcgh. We pray for their families and 
friends who grieve their loss. 

National Eucharistic Congress Pilgrimage 
 
 

Embark on a transformative spiritual journey! 
The Bismarck Diocese and the University of 
Mary warmly invite you to join us on a seven-
day pilgrimage (July 16-22, 2024) to the 10th 
National Eucharistic Congress in Indianapolis. 

Take part in a historic gathering of 
missionary disciples and experience what 
promises to be a "new Pentecost” for the 
American Catholic Church. Register today at 
www.umary.edu/NEC. 

"Every act of reverence, every 
genuflection that you make before 
the Blessed Sacrament is 
important because it is an act of 
faith in Christ, and act of love for 
Christ. And every sign of the cross 
and gesture of respect made each time you 
pass a church is also an act of faith."   
St. Pope John Paul II 

Women’s Mini Lenten Retreat - March 2 
The Cathedral of the Holy Spirit in 
Bismarck is hosting a Women’s Mini 
Lenten Retreat on Saturday, March 2 in 
the Cathedral lower level. The retreat 
begins with Mass at 8:00 AM, followed 
by brunch, a talk by Fr. Jordan Dosch, 
adoration, and confession. Fr. Dosch 
will speak on the topic of “Practical 
Prayer: Prayer & Relationship with 
God.” There is no registration fee. For an accurate count 
for brunch, please RSVP at cathedralparish.com/women 
or call the Cathedral parish office at 223-1033. 

Join us for  
Eucharistic Adoration 

Thursday 9:45 am to  
Friday 8:15 am 

 Adoración Eucarística   
Friday 7:00 pm 

http://www.umary.edu/NEC?fbclid=IwAR066JSqIyTimeN58efgiUT6YYRwojQR4fS53ZCGdgYW1NZ6wxGamgv8v5k
https://bismarckdiocese.com/news/womens-mini-lenten-retreat-march-2
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FAITH FORMATION 
 

Confessions during Sunday classes: Gr. 4-5 on Feb. 
18; Gr. 3 on Feb. 25, Sacramental Prep on Mar. 17.  

Confessions during Wednesday classes:  Gr. 5 on Feb. 
21; Gr. 3 on Feb. 28; Gr. 4 on Mar. 13, Sacramental Prep on 
Apr. 3.    

Everyone in grades 6-8 is invited to our next Middle 
School Youth Group on Wednesday, February 21st, 
from 7:00 to 8:30 pm.  

In high school?  See the larger notice in this bulletin 
regarding the Feb. 24 High school Ski Trip! 

The 6th and 8th grade Faith Formation students have 
confessions during the Feb. 28 class. 

The next Teen Chosen Bible Study will be on Mar. 3 at 
6:30 pm. in the St. Joachim classroom.  All high school 
students are invited. 

There are no Faith Formation classes during the Minot 
Public Schools spring break; which means there are no 
classes Sunday, Mar. 3, Wednesday, Mar. 6, and Sunday, 
Mar. 10. 

FAITH FORMATION / YOUTH CALENDAR 

2/18: 9:20am Preschool - Gr. 5 Classes 

2/21: 9:30am Preschool/Parent Class 
4:00 & 5:30pm Gr. K-5 classes 
7:00pm Middle School Youth Group 

2/25: 9:20am Preschool - Gr. 5 Classes 

2/28: 4:00 & 5:30pm Gr. K-5 classes 
7:00pm Middle School Life Teen Edge classes 

3/3, 3/6, and 3/10: No Faith Formation (Minot Public 
Schools break) 

HIGH SCHOOL SKI TRIP 
All Minot teens in grades 9-12 are invited 
to join the Our Lady of Grace youth group 
for a fun day of snow skiing on Saturday, 
February 24!  We will meet at the church 
at 7:30 a.m. for Mass with Fr. Josh.  Free 
bus transportation will be provided to 
Bottineau Winter Park after Mass at about 8:00 a.m. 
Students will be responsible for meals, lift tickets, and ski 
rentals.  Please bring money along for these things.  Lift 
tickets are $35 and ski rental packages are $25 (may be 
less depending on group size).  Food is available for 
purchase in the lodge.  The ski runs close at 5:00 PM and 
we'll stop in Bottineau for pizza on the way home.  Don't 
forget to dress warmly!  To register or if you have 
questions, call Ron Kramer at 701-340-6126.  Space is 
limited, so book early! 

2024 STEUBENVILLE ST. PAUL 
The Diocese of Bismarck will be hosting a bus trip to St. 
Paul, MN, for the annual Steubenville 
conference.  Students having completed the 8th grade 
through spring 2024 high school graduates are eligible to 
attend.  The theme this year is "Illuminate".  This 
conference provides teens an exciting opportunity to 
encounter God in a whole new way.  It features nationally 
known speakers, workshops, awesome music, adoration, 
daily Mass, and the ability to share the love of Jesus with 
other teens.  Registration opens on February 14 through 
the Diocese of Bismarck website.  Cost is $300/youth, 
$200/chaperone which covers registration, transportation, 
lodging, and most meals.  Cost share is available based on 
need.  The bus will be picking up in Minot at the Our Lady 
of Grace parking lot on Thursday, July 25 and returning 
Sunday, July 28.  For more information contact Ron 
Kramer at 701-340-6126 or check out the diocesan website 
at bismarckdiocese.com/steubenville.  This trip will fill 
fast, so please don't delay registering! 

DRAWING  CLOSER  TO  GOD  
Join art teacher Ms. Kim for 10 exciting new Lenten 
episodes of Drawing Closer to God: A Catholic Art Show 
for Kids! Follow Christ from the desert to his Passion, 
death, and Resurrection, learning what it means to turn 
away from sin and back to God. This Lent, help your 
children or grandchildren learn to draw closer to God 
through the beauty of art. 
As kids follow along and learn new art skills, they also 
learn to see the connections between the big picture of 
God's story and their place within it. 
Sign up here to receive these episodes straight to your 
inbox and to check out our other great Lent 
resources: https://daily.formed.org/lent 

Katarina Klein 

A GoFundMe fundraiser and a Town & 
Country Credit Union (Minot) benefit 
account, have been set up for the Amber 
and Justin Klein family whose 
newborn baby, Katarina, was transferred 
to the Pediatric Intensive Care Unit at 
Sanford in Fargo. Amber and Justin were told Katarina 
may need to remain in Fargo an additional two to eight 
weeks. She is struggling with apnea and other conditions.   

You may bring your donation to Town & Country Credit 
Union at 615 S Broadway, Minot, and indicate that it is for 
the Katarina Klein Benefit account.  

Most especially, please pray for little Katarina, her 
parents and siblings.  

https://bismarckdiocese.com/steubenville
https://daily.formed.org/lent
https://www.facebook.com/ambernjustinklein?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVAnasuGDKmQ_9x9C8jnRM0S0S_mjCXRVfJS99LELM9RxA5bVY2gtQvT5LU-f3D_kHi6bXSwOTgVyMtPz0E1KzWeGeHLOA_cAGtbNxrMR8en-ZaqIkBi1B1QSqQvLpkIv_d7KfSCtSKUkittmN1VoeTGPe7wuSim283WaBC7Qa7l2Llz5kAMHPVL7S-O0dfcDo&__tn_
https://www.facebook.com/ambernjustinklein?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVAnasuGDKmQ_9x9C8jnRM0S0S_mjCXRVfJS99LELM9RxA5bVY2gtQvT5LU-f3D_kHi6bXSwOTgVyMtPz0E1KzWeGeHLOA_cAGtbNxrMR8en-ZaqIkBi1B1QSqQvLpkIv_d7KfSCtSKUkittmN1VoeTGPe7wuSim283WaBC7Qa7l2Llz5kAMHPVL7S-O0dfcDo&__tn_
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THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH 
Saturday, Feb. 17 Rosary 9:00 am Blessed Sacrament Chapel 

Sunday, Feb. 18 Faith Formation - gr. Pre-K-5 Classes  9:20 - 10:20 am Classrooms 

Monday, Feb. 19 Parish Office Closed   

 Funeral Visitation for Betty Schall 4:00 - 6:00 pm Main Church/Gathering Space 

 Funeral Vigil Service for Betty Schall 6:15 pm Main Church 

 Santo Rosario - Spanish Rosary 5:30 pm Blessed Sacrament Chapel 

Tuesday, Feb. 20 Funeral for Betty Schall 11:00 am Main Church 

 Lenten Study – “My Father’s Father” 7:35 pm SS Anne & Joachim (CR 2-3) 

 St. Bridget Altar Society Circle Meeting 7:30 pm Dining Room 

Wednesday, Feb. 21 Lenten Study – “My Father’s Father” 9:35 am SS Anne & Joachim (CR 2-3) 

 Preschool/Parent Formation Class 9:30 am St. Gianna’s and Room 5 

 Faith Formation - gr. K-5  4:00 - 5:10 pm Church/DR/Classrooms 

 Faith Formation - gr. K-5  5:30 - 6:40 pm Church/DR/Classrooms 

 Middle School Youth Group 7:00 - 8:30 pm Church/DR/Classrooms 

Thursday, Feb. 22 Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 9:30 am - 12:00 am Main Church 

 RCIA – Adult Faith Formation 7:00 pm SS Anne & Joachim (CR 2-3) 

 Women’s Cursillo Grouping 7:00 - 8:30 pm St. Gabriel’s Room (CR 4) 

 Choir Practice 7:00 pm Dining Room 

Friday, Feb. 23 Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 12:00 - 8:15 am Main Church 

 Stations of the Cross  5:30 pm Main Church 

 Soup and Sandwich Meal 6:00 pm Dining Room 

 Adoración Eucarística 7:00 pm Main Church 

Saturday, Feb. 24 Rosary 9:00 am Blessed Sacrament Chapel 

 Christus Vincit Ski Trip   

Sunday, Feb. 25 Faith Formation - gr. Pre-K-5 Classes  9:20 - 10:20 am Classrooms 

  

Weekend and Daily Mass times are listed inside the front cover of the bulletin. 
Rosary - Saturday at 3:35 pm, Sunday at 8:05 am, Monday - Wednesday and Friday at 3:00 pm 

Rosary also prayed before daily Masses. 

  

SPIRITUAL ADOPTION UPDATES 
 

God loves each human life from the instant of his or her 
conception and entrusts this gift to the protection of a 
mother and father. Abortion ends the life of a child and 
offends God. It also deeply wounds the women and men 
involved.  

“Every human person is created in the image and 
likeness of God. The conviction that human life is sacred 
and that each person has inherent dignity that must be 
respected in society lies at the heart of Catholic social 
teaching. Calls to advance human rights are illusions if 
the right to life itself is subject to attack. We believe that 
every human life is sacred from conception to natural 
death; that people are more important than things; and 
that the measure of every institution is whether or not it 
enhances the life and dignity of the human person.” 

(US Bishops: Faithful Citizenship - Civic Responsibility for a 
New Millennium, 1999).  

Growth Updates on  
Spiritually Adopted Babies 

1 month old 

I am growing so fast. My lungs, 
arms and legs have begun to 
develop. My heart has started 
to beat. My brain is starting to 
develop and I have a back bone. I am still very, 
very, tiny. In a few days, my eyes will show 
what color they will be. My arms and legs will 
start to form. I am so excited to grow. Please 
keep praying for me and my mommy and 
daddy. Thank you. 



BISHOP RYAN CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
  
Get Your BR Fund Raffle Tickets Now!  
This year’s Bishop 
Ryan Fund Raffle 
features 22 great 
prizes including 
cash and a grand 
prize 2023 CFMoto 
CForce 4x4! 
Tickets are $20 
each and the 
drawing will take 
place during SpringFest in the Den on April 12th. Get your 
tickets from any Bishop Ryan family, the parish office or 
after weekend Masses!   
 

Substitute Teachers:  
Are you looking for more opportunities in the classroom? 
We are always accepting substitute teachers for our list at 
Bishop Ryan! To share your name and credentials, please 
contact our administration office staff at (701) 838-
3355. Please note that our substitute teacher list runs 
independently of lists for surrounding schools, so please 
contact us directly. 
 
  

Hiring: Bishop Ryan Catholic School is hiring an 
Instructional Aide. Qualified candidates must be 
dedicated to the Mission of Catholic education.  Duties 
include providing supplemental educational support to 
the classroom teacher, assisting either the teacher or 
students in carrying out the educational process. For 
more information or to apply for this position, please 
contact school principal, Tanya Steckler (701) 838-3355 
or tsteckler@brhs.com. 
 
  

SCRIP:  Welcome to The Meat Company (formerly Valley 
Meats) as our newest participant in the Scrip Program 
offering $25 cards with a 5% rebate.   
Remember to use Scrip gift cards for gifts, and to pay for 
your purchases. Scrip Gift Cards are available after the 
weekend Masses, in the parish office, and at Bishop Ryan, 
and you can use them for Amazon orders, groceries, gas, 
dining out, household supplies, clothing, furniture, 
vehicles, tires and accessories, building & remodeling, 
eye care, bikes, and more. The more Scrip gift cards you 
use, the more support goes towards Catholic education 
in Minot, so continue using Scrip gift cards as gifts and to 
pay for your purchases. We are so grateful for your 
support! 

PARISH OFFICE 
 

Monday-Friday …………….………………………….……...….… 9:00 am – Noon      
 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

Phone ………………………………….…….…………...….… 839-6834 or 852-3002 
Fax …………….……………………………………………………………………....….… 837-1080 
Email Address …………….…………..………...….… church@olgminot.org 
Website …………….……………………………………………..……...….… olgminot.org 
Facebook, Instagram & YouTube ….. ourladyofgraceminot 

 
PASTORAL STAFF 
Fr. Adam Maus ……………………………….…………...….………………….....… Pastor 
Fr. Josh Hill  ……….……………………….…………...………...…… Parochial Vicar  
Deacon Steve Streitz ……….……………...…..………...… Parish Manager 
Deacon Mohn Koble …………………...………..……………...…….……… Deacon 
Sharon Donamaria …………...………….….……….……… Parish Secretary 
Tanya Watterud ……………......…… Faith Formation Coordinator 
Christine Aberle ………………..……...…… Faith Formation Assistant 
Bill Mosser ……..………………………….…...…… Custodian/Maintenance 

 
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
Prior to baptism, parents are required to participate in 
baptism preparation program. Call the parish office to 
make arrangements. 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
Arrangements are to be made at least 9 months in 
advance.  Call the parish office for more information. 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays from 2:30-3:30 pm and 5:30-6:00 pm, Sundays 
from 4:45 - 5:20 pm, daily before Mass, and by 
appointment. 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS 
Anyone interested in joining the Catholic faith may 
contact Deacon Mohn at 852-3002. 
 

ROSARY FOR LIFE 
Sundays 8:05 am (Led by members of the parish and the 
Knights of Columbus Council 4894). 
 

BISHOP RYAN CATHOLIC SCHOOL:  
For information, contact Jamie Brunner at 838-3355. 
 

FOOD PANTRY  
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday  
1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 
Phone ……………………….……………….…..……839-5520 
 

PREGNANCY HOTLINE NUMBERS 
1-701-852-4673 or 1-800-550-4900 
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NEW PARISHIONERS AND ADDRESS, PHONE, OR E-MAIL CHANGES 
Please fill out this section and drop in collection basket or mail it to the parish office. 

 

Name(s) _______________________________  Phone(s) ______________________________________ 

 
Street _____________________________ City _________________________       (   ) New Parishioner 

 
E-mail Address ____________________________________________________      (   ) Updated Information 

mailto:tsteckler@brhs.com
mailto:church@olgminot.org

